
 

 
THE SENATE 

 

SELECT COMMITTEE INTO THE ABBOTT GOVERNMENT'S COMMISSION OF AUDIT  

 
 

Mr Tony Shepherd AO 

Chair 

National Commission of Audit  

 

 

Dear Mr Shepherd 

Public Hearing 15 January 2014 

I refer to discussions between the Committee Secretary and Mr John Grant of the National Commission 

of Audit's secretariat in relation to the Committee holding a public hearing.  

The Committee has considered the Commission's request to postpone the hearing until the first week of 

February. The Committee is of the view that it is important for the Commission to appear before it 

prior to the Commission delivering its first report, which the Committee understands is due at the end 

of January. Therefore, the Committee has decided to proceed with a public hearing on Wednesday 

15 January 2014 at 2.00pm. The public hearing will take place in Senate Committee Room 2S3, 

Parliament House, Canberra.  

The Committee understands that that the following people will be available to appear before the 

Committee on Wednesday: 

 Mr Tony Shepherd AO, Chair;  

 Mr Peter Crone, Head of Secretariat; and  

 Mr John Grant, First Assistant Secretary NCOA Secretariat.  

While the Committee appreciates these witnesses being available, the Committee has decided it is 

important that all the Commissioners and the Departmental officials listed below also appear at the 

hearing. The Committee therefore requests that the following people, in addition to those listed above, 

attend to give evidence: 

 Dr Peter Boxall AO; 

 Mr Tony Cole AO; 

 Mr Robert Fisher AM; 

 The Hon Amanda Vanstone; 

 Mr Stephen Clively (Finance First Assistant Secretary seconded to secretariat); and 

 Treasury senior executives seconded to secretariat. 

The committee will also be requesting the following officials from the Department of Finance appear at 

the hearing: 

 Ms Teena Blewitt (First Assistant Secretary, Budget Policy Coordination Division); 

 Ms Amanda Lee (Assistant Secretary of Budget Coordination Branch).  



 
The Committee intends to hear from the members of the Commission for approximately two hours 

(from 2pm to 4pm), and then from the Head of the Secretariat and Departmental officials (from 4pm to 

6pm). 

Please confirm availability of witnesses by midday on Tuesday 14 January 2014 and advise the names 

of the senior executive officers seconded from Treasury to the secretariat.  

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Senator Richard Di Natale  

Chair  
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